MIN 58701.05

Mr N Laurie

The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House George Street
BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

Thank you for your letter dated 24 February 2005 and the attached petition number 425-05,
received by the Queensland Legislative Assembly.

As Minister responsible for regional planning in the South East Queensland Region, | have
referred the petition to the Office of Urban Management as a properly made submission on
the Draft South East Queensland Regional Plan. As such, the comments in the petition will
be considered as part of developing the final Regional Plan in June 2005.

Thank you for forwarding this petition.

Yours sincerely

TERRY MACKENROTH



